
 
 APP D 
  
From: Sharon Kean > 
Sent: Friday, November 10, 2023 12:28 PM 
To: Licensing <licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Hornsey Town Hall Licensing Application 
  
To whom it may concern  
  
I would like to object to the proposed extension of licensing hours at the Hornsey Town Hall. 
  
Please see in blue below. 
  
Crouch End is, essentially, a local residential area, with many families and people who have to get up 
early for work.  It is not suitable for late night bars, entertainment and drinking.  The idea we were 
’sold’ is that it is a community arts centre, and indeed that is what they would like the new name to 
be.  A community arts centre should not have late night drinking and entertainment every night of 
the week, disturbing the very community it is supposed to engage with. 
  
This application is unsuitable to the area, and late night licenses will result in significant disturbance 
to local residents.  The Town Hall Square is supposed to be available to residents, yet the application 
will make it unusable for local people and families for 28 days in July and August. It will create litter, 
noise and a unsafe environment for local people in their own locality. 
  
I would appreciate acknowledgement of receipt of this email. 
  
  
Many thanks 
Sharon 
 

Sharon Kean  
KEAN | LANYON 

 
 

For photographs please go to keanlanyon.smugmug.com Password:download 

  
  

1. to license the Town Hall Square for the sale of alcohol for consumption on and off the 

premises 10am to 11pm for one weekend a month, 14 days in each month July to August and 

14 days in December and from 10am to 1am on New Years Eve with 24 hours opening to the 

public for the Town Hall Square.     28 days over a two month period in July and August is 

too much and would create too much disturbance at a time when windows are open etc.  It 

would also prevent use of the space by families and children at the time of year it should be 

most available.   
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2. to license the Town Hall Square for the provision of Regulated Entertainment 10am to 9pm 

for one day a month, 14 days in each month July to August and 14 days in December and 

from 10am to 1am on New Years Eve with 24 hours opening to the public for the Town 

Square. 28 days over a two month period in July and August is too much and would create too 

much disturbance at a time when windows are open etc.  It would also prevent use of the 

space by families and children at the time of year it should be most available.   

3. to extend the hours for various forms of Regulated Entertainment in parts of the building to 

10am to 11.30pm Mondays to Wednesday, This is too late on the working day.  People will 

leave the building after midnight and create disturbance in the local street.  11.00 pm would 

be more appropriate.  10am to 1.30am Thursday to Saturday and 10am to 10.45pm Sunday 

and to extend the hours for Late Night Refreshment in various parts of the building to 11pm 

to 11.30pm Monday to Wednesday, This is too late on the working day.  People will leave the 

building after midnight and create disturbance in the local street.  10.30 pm would be more 

appropriate.  11pm to 1.30am Thursday to Saturday. This will mean that on 3 days per week 

members of the public will leave the building and roam the streets at 2am  This is far too late 

and will cause major disturbance .  And on Sundays, again a day before the working week, 

and for some people a day of quiet, people will leave the building too late. 

4. to permit the consumption of alcohol and the showing of films with no audible dialogue or 

music on the roof terrace 10am to 11pm Mondays to Saturdays and 10am to 10.45pm 

Sundays.  These hours are, again, too late.  People will leave the building too late, and in spite 

of no audible dialogue or music, the sounds of a bar will be spread over a considerable 

area.  This should never be later than 10pm daily and 9pm on Sunday. 

5. to extend the hours in the whole of the premises on Bank Holidays and the day before a Bank 

Holiday for Regulated Entertainment and the sale of alcohol to 10am to 1.30am and for Late 

Night Refreshment to 11pm to 1.30am with opening 7am to 2am.  Too late,  Too noisy and 

disruptive and will prevent the use of the square and premises to families and the community. 

6. to extend the hours in the whole of the premises on New Year’s Eve for the provision of all 

licensable activities from the end of permitted hours on New Years Eve to the start of 

permitted hours on New Year’s Day.  This indicates the true intentions of this 

organisation.  To have people drinking for 36 hours at New Year is ridiculous for a residential 

area.  Disruptive and disturbing to the whole area. 



7. to extend the hours in the Supper Room for the provision of Regulated Entertainment and sale 

of alcohol on Thursdays to Saturdays to 10am to 2am (currently the latest terminal hour for 

Regulated Entertainment and the sale of alcohol is midnight on a Thursday and 1.30am 

Fridays and Saturdays), other days of the week to extend the hours for various forms of 

Regulated Entertainment in the Supper Room to correspond with those currently permitted for 

the sale of alcohol in the Supper Room, with opening hours extended to 2.30am on Thursday 

(currently 12.30am) and to 2.30am Fridays and Saturdays (currently 2am) The current hours 

are sufficient.  This is far too late for a local residential area 
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